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Icklingham Parish Council 

Chair:Cllr Darren Baugh Clerk:  Mrs Vikki Austin 
 25 The Street 21 Mutford Green 
 Icklingham Lakenheath 
 Bury St Edmunds Suffolk 
 Suffolk IP28 6PS IP27 9LR 
Tel: 01638 510449 Tel:  01842 861748 
Email:darrenbaugh@aol.com  Email:  IcklinghamPC@gmail.com  
 
 

 
MINUTES of the meeting of Icklingham Parish Council 

Held on Tuesday 26 January 2021 at 7.30pm (Virtual on Microsoft Teams) 
 

Present: Cllr D Baugh (DB) - Chair 
  Cllr K Baugh (KB)  
  Cllr R Moss (RM) 
  Cllr V Halford (VH)   
  Cllr M Oakes (MO)  
   
     
Also Present: Mrs Vikki Austin (Parish Clerk) 
  DCllr S Glossop 
  Will Wright 
 
PUBLIC FORUM 
 
None 
 
20/21.23  APOLOGIES 
 
  None 
 
20/21.24 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

None 
 
20/21.25  CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
 
The Minutes of the meeting, held on 24 November 2020, were recorded as a true 
record and will be signed with a wet signature once able to meet. 
 
20/21.26 ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR 
 
Will Wright Communities and Liaison Officer, West Suffolk Council explained that he 
had spoken to Rural Policing, Rally Moto, Highways etc and had also visited the 
sites where there is an issue. He agrees that there is an issue, however as it covers 
neighbouring parishes we need to be very conscious of finding a way to manage this 
and not to just displace this on to another area.  So, after various options were 
discussed it was thought best to manage this in a holistic approach and start from 
the beginning. So, he will set up a virtual meeting with stakeholders, Moto Rally, 
County Council etc. This way we could tackle the problem by working together. 
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20/21.27 QUIET LANES 
 
Icklingham Parish Council are working with Tuddenham Parish Council on this 
project. And after letters to residents and a virtual presentation the response to this 
has been very positive. The application to Suffolk County Council has been 
submitted and District Councillor Susan Glossop has agreed to support this with a 
grant up to the value of £250.00 pounds for the cost of signs. We now await to hear 
as to the next steps. 
 
 
 
20/21.28 PLAYAREA  
 
The works to repair fencing and gates at the playing field were discussed and it has 
been agreed to accept the quote.  

 
Also quotes to replace the Basketball Court surface, move the location of the 
Basketball post to reduce the loss of balls into neighbouring gardens and to replace 
matting in the playground area were also agreed. However, it was discussed that the 
Clerk will apply for funding towards this project to Elveden Estates and Alice Dix 
Charity. 

   
 

20/21.29  Planning  
 

Nothing received at the time of the meeting 
 

20/21.30 Correspondence Received 
   

Letter received from All Saints Church to thank the Parish Council for agreeing to cut 
the grass and to ask if we were happy for them to publicly thank us in their 
newsletter.  

 
20/21.31 FINANCIAL MATTERS  
 
 20.1 Bank Balances @ 26 January 2021 
 
  Current Account £350.39 
  Deposit  £17248.33 
  Balance   £17598.72 
 

20.2 The Financial Statements of the Parish Council were presented (via 
email) to all members of the Parish Council and will be wet signed by 
the Chairman as a true representation of the accounts held by the 
Parish Council at the next physical meeting. 

 
 

 
19/20.32 DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT  
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DCllr Glossop’s report is attached separately. 
 

  
19/20.33 COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT  
 
CCllr Noble’s report is attached separately. 
 
 
NEXT VIRTUAL MEETING TO BE HELD ON TUESDAY 30 MARCH 2020 AT 
7.30PM, VIA MICROSOFT TEAMS 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.16 pm. 
 
 
 

Signed : ………………………………………… 
Chairman 


